
 

Office of the Village Manager 

MEMORANDUM 

To: Honorable Mayor & Members of the Village Council 

Thru: Howard W. Brown, Jr., Village Manager 

From: Daniel W. Eick, Management Analyst   

CC: Village Staff 

Date: February 6th, 2020 

Re: Bi-Monthly Report and Update (For week ending in Saturday, February 8th, 2020) 

 

In the interest of keeping you informed of administrative matters on a frequent basis, I am providing this 

report for your review and consideration: 

Village Manager’s Office 

Village Schedule 

Several important meetings are scheduled for the Month of February: 

- First, The Village has community engagement meetings scheduled for February 6th, 6:30 PM, at 

Mount Zion Baptist Church and February 19th, 6:30 PM, at the Indianwood Golf & Country Club’s 

Shaw Hall. 

- Second, both LDR Public Participation Meetings are scheduled for February 20th. The First 

meeting is scheduled to begin 11:00 AM at the Indiantown Civic Center. The Second is scheduled 

to begin 6:30 PM at Mount Zion Baptist Church. 

- Third, the first three meetings required by the state to apply for CDBG funding are scheduled for 

February 27th at the Indiantown Civic Center. The three meetings are expected to be held back 

to back with the CATF meeting starting at 4:30 PM, the CDBG Workshop beginning at 6:00 PM, 

and the First Public Hearing held at 6:30 PM. 

It should be noted while these meetings do not necessitate Council action (aside from the first CDBG 

public hearing), all are open to the public and anyone wishing to attend is encouraged to do so. For 

further information please contact Management Analyst Daniel Eick at deick@indiantownfl.gov. 

Important Information 

The inaugural edition of the Village of Indiantown Newsletter has been published. The first run was put 

together by Management Analyst Daniel Eick and Village Hall would like to commend him on his quick 

turnaround. Please feel free to share feedback with the Village based on Council interest. Village Hall 



plans to publish the newsletter monthly until a Communications Consultant is hired at which point, they 

will take charge of the project. The Newsletter has been included as an attachment below for reference. 

Village hall would like to thank the Council for their participation in the Annual Village Council Retreat. 

staff learned much about the Council and Mr. Karas is scheduled for a final report on February 13th. He 

hopes to deliver revisions to the strategic plan, updates to Village goals, and the final version of the 

Village’s video presentation. 

As you know, the Vice Mayor was appointed as the Village’s Complete Count Committee Chair. Staff are 

working closely to schedule, assist, and execute several census projects. Additionally, the Vice Mayor 

and Village Manager met with the US Census Bureau last week. Developments are ongoing with an 

update to Council expected for Feb. 13th. 

The Village is currently working on producing a resolution to show support/solidarity regarding 

alterations of the design of State Route 710. Manager Brown has spoken with the Secretary of FDOT, as 

well as the District Design Engineer, who have informed him a 2-year study is required. As such, 

meetings between Village and FDOT staff to discuss fatalities along the route are in planning. 

Last week the Village was informed by our fire rescue/ems assessment consultant that the October 1st 

timetable requires the Village produce an RFP or Bid. Village Hall plans to ask Council to consider 

contracting with CPSM to assist in proposal development on February 13th. 

Finally, as you may be aware, the Florida League of Cities is currently running a Readers 2 Leaders 

initiative designed to introduce children (ages 4 – 8) to government services. The FLC proposes elected 

officials read in classrooms to teach in a fun and constructive manner. Several copies of the book “The 

City That Talks” are on route to the Village Council and Manager Now. Village Hall is prepared to assist 

with this initiative. 

Village Clerk’s Office 

Human Resources 

As previously mentioned, several positions are in development at Village Hall: 

- Interviews are scheduled for the Code Compliance, Office Coordinator, and Permit Technician

Positions throughout the coming weeks. Village Clerk Owens will apprise with further

information when it becomes available.

- Work on the Community & Economic Development Director and Finance Director is underway.

Council should expect additional information soon.

Upcoming Elections 

The Village Manager and Clerk feel it is important to note Indiantown will soon be entering election 

season. As such, several important dates should be kept in mind and brought up regularly to inform the 

public: 

- The Presidential Preference Primary is scheduled for March 17th. The Clerk’s Office has started

preparations for the special election, and the first required legal notice will be published on

February 11th.

- The regular election is scheduled for August 18th.



- In the event of a Runoff, the special will be held on November 3rd.

Procurement 

Finally, the Village Clerk would like to update Council on the current status of the Village’s RFP’s: 

- The Communications Consultant and Lobbyist Services RFP Selection Committees met on

January 29, 2020, to review and rank received proposals. The short-listed firms will be

presenting to Council on February 13th. After presentations, the Council is expected to make

their final selection.

- The Solid Waste Consulting Services RFP Selection Committee is scheduled to meet next week to

review and rank proposals on February 10th at 3:00 PM. Once completed, Village Hall expects to

make a recommendation for Council consideration on February 27th.

Code Compliance Department 

Improvements are ongoing at the lead of Department Head Bernard Pita. Much of the work is currently 

limited to neighborhood roadside inspections. However, such inspections have resulted in a numerous 

amount of citations. As of now, the department has 21 individual cases established for the Special 

Magistrate Hearing scheduled for March 10th. The agenda for that hearing is attached below with 

further information forthcoming. 

Building & Permits Department 

The Building & Permit office continues to host extended hours Monday – Thursday 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM. 

Village Hall hopes the extended hours will provide better service to the Village as a whole. 

Additionally, Village Hall has contacted the City of Stuart to assist with standardizing permit functions, 

forms, and systems. Temporary staff requires assistance as Village Hall lacks sufficient in-house training 

capacities. Village Hall believes a partnership with our sister municipality will help alleviate this. 

Finance Department 

The Finance department is currently focused on the FY 18 – 19 audit. Mauldin & Jenkins, the Auditor 

hired to provide this service, is currently working on several projects: 

- Complete the audit in full and bring to a close on or before March 31st.

- Prepare a CAFR on said audit and ensure our qualification for the GFOA award.

- Assist in the beginning stages of the development of the Village’s audit portal.

Finally, the TPP grant payment to FP&L, as required under resolutions #044-2018 and #053-2018 in the 

amount of approximately $342,000, is expected to be paid sometime this week. 

Parks and Recreation Department 

Improvements across all Village parks are maintaining pace. That said, several updates have proven 

more substantial and should be highlighted here: 



- Irrigation systems at Big Mound Park and the Booker Park Fire Station are currently undergoing 
repairs. These systems have been substantially neglected and damaged by erosion and tree 
growth but should be repaired soon.

- Palmera landscaping is expected to complete installation of new plants at the Booker Park Fire 
Station this week.

- The department is reviewing several re-turfing proposals for Big Mound Park and expects to 
select and perform final approval of a company shortly.

- The acquisition of the Village’s new trucks and utility van are underway. We were notified last 
week these vehicles have gone to production, and we expect to have the vehicle’s delivered to 

the Village in another three (3) months.

Additionally, Parks and Recreation Superintendent Albie Scoggins is currently working on developing a 

purchasing/procurement policy for the Village. Manager Brown expects to have this item before his desk 

for review, consideration, and approval before March 12th. 

Finally, the Office Manager of the Martin County Fair Association has contacted the Village to, on behalf 

of the board of directors, invite Council to take part in the fair grounds opening ceremonies. The event 

is scheduled for February 14th at 6:30 PM. They have requested Councilmembers wishing to attend 

RSVP 772-220-3247. The document sent to us from the Association is attached to this report for review. 

Planning and Development Department 

The Village’s Director of Planning represented the Village at the January 24th meeting of stakeholders to 

develop the Freight and Goods Movement Plan for Martin County. Topics of efficient movement, safety, 

data collection, and LDR planning were discussed. The next meeting is currently slated for March. 

A Development Review Committee meeting is scheduled for February 6th to discuss the following 

projects: -

- Park View Apartments. A two-story multifamily live/work apartment building, estimated at 36 
units, located at the corner of SW Adams & SW 153rd Street.

- Bio Medical Industrial Technology Park. The minor final development application for the site has 
been submitted and staff will meet to discuss. The industrial building is expected to be 20,000 
square feet with space for warehouse and technology development.

The Village’s Comprehensive Plan is still under review by the Florida DEO. Staff anticipates a response 

in mid-February. 

Finally, the Village’s Directors of Planning and Public Works met with the owner of Venture Park PUD 

Industrial Park to resolve a jurisdictional issue with Martin County. Several interested parties have 

spoken with the owner to discuss building within the area. The owner plans to submit an annexation 

request to the Village soon to resolve this issue. 

Public Works and Engineering Department 

The Village’s Public Works Director, William Archebelle, will be out of town over the next week and, as 

such, has several items to highlight: 

-The legal issues surrounding the Saturday Service bus Grant has been resolved and discussion is 
set to occur on regular agenda upon Mr. Archebelle’s return.



- Pavement Microsurfacing for zones 1 and 3 is set for Council review and approval on Feb. 13th. 

Once the development plan is approved, work can begin the week after.

- Potholes have been addressed by Sheltra on January 31st. If anyone believes an area was missed 
in error, please contact Village Hall to let us know.

- The department is coordinating with FP&L to changeout light fixtures throughout the Village and 
convert them to new LED standards with an expected reduction in monthly fees.

- The department is planning to meet with Kimley Horn on February 5th to review potential CDBG 
projects and coordinate with Tallahassee regarding the Civic Center Structural Analysis results.

- Finally, Public Works is researching the possibility of the Village adopting speed hump policies 
and ordinances.

### 

End of Memorandum 
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Village Manager 
Howard W. Brown Jr. 

Honored to 
serve you! 
I am pleased to introduce the 
inaugural edition of the 
Indiantown Newsletter. It is my 
belief as Village Manager that 
maintaining an open and 
transparent communication 
process between elected 
officials, staff, and the public is 
of critical importance. As such, 
I hope the opportunity this 
newsletter provides can help us 
all come together as a 
community.  ​ - Howard W.  

Brown Jr., Village Manager

What we’re excited about!
Village Council Retreat 
The Village has a Council retreat upcoming on February 1​st​ which all  
interested members of the public are invited to attend. Please contact the  
Villages Management Analyst / Acting PIO Daniel Eick at 
deick@indiantownfl.gov​ for further information. 

New office hours 
In the interest of better serving the community Village Hall is pleased to  
announce our new expanded office hours. Starting in January we are  
open Monday – Thursday 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM. We hope opening  
earlier and staying later throughout the week will offer greater  
opportunities for residents to obtain critical services. 

Service expansions 
The Village currently has three Requests for Proposals (RFP’s) out  
through the Village’s site and DemandStar. Interested parties are  
encouraged to apply or inquire through the Clerk’s Office or  Management 
Analyst / Acting PIO Daniel Eick at ​deick@indiantownfl.gov​. 

Come work with us! 
Village Hall is currently seeking to fill three positions: 

1. Code Compliance Officer
2. Permit Technician (Part-Time)
3. Office Coordinator

Those interested in applying can find information at 
https://www.indiantownfl.gov/jobs​. 

New Employees 
Village Hall is excited to welcome the newest members of the 
Indiantown family! 

- Daren Hamberger: Records & Information Analyst
- Albie Scoggins: Parks Superintendent
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The Year’s Accomplishments!
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• Howard W. Brown, Jr., became the Village of Indiantown’s newest Manager. Manager Brown
was hired in January and is an accomplished Leader with a long history in city management. Feel
free to stop on by and say hello at Village Hall.

• Village Hall is proud to announce this year marks the first time Indiantown has produced a fully
authored Operating and Capital Budget. The budget has been broken down professionally into
its appropriate parts and is available for viewing online for anyone interested. The Council
adopted the FY 2019-2020 budget at a balance of $4.9 million and did not raise taxes on any
sector of the economy. Further information can be found online at:
https://www.indiantownfl.gov/village-manager/page/budget-information.

• The Village has Initiated plans to purchase our own Water & Sewage plant. The plant in
question was previously owned by Indiantown Co. and has a history of poor performance. The
negotiated purchase price is $8.5 million and is fair based on the report issued by the Village’s
contracted appraiser. The purchase will allow The Village to promote growth throughout the
community. For more information please refer to the Village’s FAQ at
https://www.indiantownfl.gov/news.

• The Village’s first Comprehensive Plan is complete! Production of the Comprehensive Plan was
required as a condition of incorporation and signals a new page for the Village as we take
control of our municipal resources. The plan was due for completion by December 2019 and is
currently under state review pending acceptance.

• The Village has begun work to enhance the level of service provided across our three parks: Big
Mound, Post Family, and Booker. Improvements range from general landscaping, painting, and
repair of plumbing facilities across all three. Additionally, the Village has replaced the Booker
Park Fire Station roof and is renovating the building to create a home for our ever-expanding
Parks & Recreation and Code Compliance departments.



Things to Come! 

● The Village retained a nationally recognized research firm to perform a Fire Rescue / EMS
feasibility study. The Center for Public Safety Management (CPSM) is currently working hard to
bring the results of their research before the Council who will discuss the possibility of creating, or
contracting, an Indiantown Fire Department.

● As an extension of the Comprehensive Plan the Village has also begun creating its land
development regulations alongside Calvin, Giordano & Associates, Inc. They are a one-source
partner for tackling time-sensitive projects involving land use, mapping, engineering, and planning.
Further information on their services can be found at ​http://www.cgasolutions.com/ ​.

● In the two years since incorporation the Village has taken strides to repair and revitalize our
degrading roadway infrastructure. Since project start roughly 359,000 square feet of roadway
repairs have been, or will be, finished by the end of January 2019. Thus far revitalization has
primarily focused on zones 1 and 3 but additional repairs are planned and coming shortly.

● The village has approved the Site Plan for Casa Bella Apartments; the first ever issued since the
Incorporation of the Village in 2017. Casa Bella Apartments consists of a single story 8,000 square
foot residential and commercial live/work apartment building. The 1/2-acre development site is
slated for 10 two bed/bath units. With luck, the development groups next project will consist of a
1-acre development, named Park View Apartments, consisting of 36 units. The development group
hopes Casa Bella will encourage other developers to invest now that the Village is Open for
Business.
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 ​Mayor Guyton Stone 

Happy New Year! 
As Mayor I know how important it is for Indiantown to grow 
great things. The Village Council, Village Hall, and everyone 
throughout the greater Indiantown community is working 
tirelessly to write a new chapter in our lives. I believe small 
steps such as this newsletter are critical to that inventive 
process. We must tell the world in the coming years that 
Indiantown is the place to live, work, and play. In no 
uncertain terms we must say “Indiantown is open for business 
no matter what kind it may be.”    ​ - Mayor Guyton Stone  

Come out to meet your Village Council! 

Vice Mayor 
Janet Hernández 

Council Member  
Anthony Dowling 
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Council Member  
Jackie Gary Clarke 

Council Member 
Susan Gibbs Thomas 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Email Address 

councilmembers@indiantownfl.gov 

Join us at upcoming community engagement meetings! Come and ask questions and hear  
what your city is doing for you. 

Date: ​February 6, 6:30 PM – Mt. Zion Baptist Church
Date: February 19, 6:30 PM - Indianwood Golf & Country Club Shaw Hall

Update on the land development regulations and zoning code 
(In Spanish and English) 

Dates: 
1. Public Participation Meeting 1: February 20​th​ 10:00 AM – Indiantown Civic Center
2. Public Participation Meeting 2: February 20​th​ 6:00 PM – Mount Zion Baptist Church

Village Council Meetings - Come learn about the Village’s Biggest Issues. 

Dates: 
1. February 13 ​th​ 6:30 PM – Indiantown Civic Center
2. February 27th​ 6:30 PM – Indiantown Civic Center
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Indiantown Chamber Corner

ll

Kelly Catania

In the short time I have been in the seat as the new Executive Director of the Indiantown 
Chamber of Commerce, I am extremely overwhelmed and blessed by the warm welcome I have 
received from everyone.  From my very supportive board allowing me to run with my ideas to 
help build the chamber, to the informative meeting I had with Village Manager Howard Brown, 
as our tagline says, “The Window of Opportunities are Endless”.  Mr. Brown shared with me his 
vision, knowledge, background and success rate at helping small towns grow and prosper.  We 
are very fortunate to have such an innovative thinker who truly cares about helping the Village 
grow and be its best.  I am very excited about building a mutually beneficial partnership 
between the chamber and the Village. I feel that it is imperative for us to help one another to 
make this community become the best it can be. ​- Kelly Catania 

Upcoming Chamber Events 
Thursday, January 16th​- 54th Annual Indiantown Chamber of Commerce Awards & Installation Banquet- 6:00pm at 
The Seminole Inn. $55 tickets for chamber members and $65 tickets for non-members can be purchased at 
www.IndiantownChamber.com 

Wednesday, February 19th​- Indiantown Chamber and Stuart Martin County Chamber of Commerce Business After 
Hours- 5:30pm-7:30pm at The Outpost Bar & Grille at Indianwood Golf & Country Club. Tickets may be purchased at 
www.StuartMartinChamber.org 

Thursday, February 20th​- Monthly Chamber Breakfast at The Seminole Inn- 8:00am. Sponsored and Presentation by 
Indiantown Education Coalition. $15 for chamber members and $20 tickets for non-members available at 
www.IndiantownChamber.com ​.  Both pay $3 additional at the door. 

Thursday, March 19th​- Monthly Chamber Breakfast at The Seminole Inn- 8:00am. Sponsored and Presentation by 
CenterState Bank. $15 for chamber members and $20 tickets for non-members available at 
www.IndiantownChamber.com ​.  Both pay $3 additional at the door. 

Saturday, March 21st​- 1st Inaugural Kids Fishing Tournament- Sign Ups and Sponsorships available! More details 
coming soon! 

For More Information, call the chamber at 772-597-2184 or visit ​www.IndiantownChamber.com​. You may contact 
Executive Director Kelly Catania at ​itowncc@itspeed.net 
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CONTACTS

Village Manager 

Howard W. Brown, Jr. 

(772) 597-8282

hbrown@indiantownfl.gov 

Building 

Carl Peterson 

(772) 528-2777

Code Compliance 

Bernard Pita 

(954) 740-3384

codeenforcement@indiantownfl.gov 

Parks & Recreation 

Albie Scoggins 

(772) 341-8173

ascoggins@indiantownfl.gov 

Planning & Development 

Bonnie Landry 

(772) 266-9427

blandry@indiantownfl.gov 

Public Works 

William Archebelle 

(772) 342-5767

publicworks@indiantownfl.gov 

Village Clerk 

Susan A. Owens 

(772) 597-8268

sowens@indiantownfl.gov 

Village Attorney 

Wade C. Vose 

(772) 600-4845

wvose@indiantownfl.gov 

Village of Indiantown Hall 
16550 SW Warfield Blvd. 

Indiantown, FL 34956 

LIke us on Facebook: ​https://www.facebook.com/villageofindiantown/ 
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